Minutes of the Vestry Meeting of All Saints Church, Hertford
Held in St John’s Hall
On Sunday 22" April 2012

Present: Revd Jo Loveridge (Chair), Leon Ajao, Colin Bird, Janet Bird, Martin Bird,
Rosemary Bolton, Gerry Booker, Mollie Day, Fiona Earle, Margaret Ensom,
Pauline Geering, Jean Gilby, Kathleen Gosby, Julia Gough, Gillian Harman,
Donald Graves, Jefferson, Jean Lord, Stan Mansfield, Enid Marsh, Rachel
Morgan, Charles Murkin, Ted Nourse, Geoff Oates, Judy Oughton, Malcolm
Oughton, Martin Penny, Mary Penny, David Poole, Andrew Povey-Richards, Kay
Povey-Richards, Ann Stephens-Jones, Beryl Stephens, Dorothy Toyn, James
Toyn, Richard Toyn, Sandra Weeden, Tony Weeden, Derek Westwood, Jean
Westwood, Helen Wright.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Norman & Doreen Huxford, John Earle, Renee Booker,
Wendell & Sue Newbold, Tony Gilby, Andrew Bolton and Helen Godfrey.

2. Approval of the Electoral Roll

2.1 Gillian Harman presented the report as follows:

2.2 The number on the Electoral Roll for 2011/12 was 197.

2.3 There have been nine deaths during the year: Neville Collins, Denise Dilley, Mary
Geering, John Harvey, Glenys Hurley, Constance Murkin, Margaret Phillips, Sue Irene
Robinson and Dorothy Worrin. Five people have moved away (see report for names).

2.4 27 people have joined the roll (see report for names).

2.5 This makes this year’s total 212, a net increase of 15. Of this total 93 live in the parish
and 119 are not resident in the parish. Thus 56% of those on the roll are non resident.

2.6 The Electoral Roll was accepted and approved by the meeting.

2.7 This was Gillian Harman’s last year as Electoral Roll Officer and Revd Jo Loveridge
thanked her for her hard work. Jo asked that if anyone would like to take over this role,
to please speak to either her or Gillian.

3. Minutes of the 2011 Vestry Meeting

3.1 Item 2.5: The year’s total of 194 should read 197.
3.2 With this amendment, the minutes were approved by the meeting.

4. Election of Churchwardens

4.1 Andrew Povey-Richards is happy to continue as Churchwarden, proposed by Derek
Westwood and seconded by Dorothy Toyn.

4.2 Janet Bird is happy to continue as Churchwarden, proposed by Dorothy Toyn and
seconded by Helen Wright.

The Vestry Meeting closed at 12.10 pm.
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